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155 'lhird Street 
Staten Island, New Yol:k 10306 

October 24, 1991 

Re: Subdivision of unimproved properties

Dear Mr. Saulo: 

I have revie't111ed your letter of September 17, 1991 regarding the 
Department's requirmem: that subdivisions applications be filed and 
approved for both imp.coved and unilrproved properties. In your letter 
you suggest that the requirement for subd.ivisicn approval. should be 
limited to improved ptoperties. 

'lhe requirement for subdivision control represenu the m.i.nimrm 
control necessary tc, protect the interests of the public and is 
enforced by acst jurisdictions in the State. 
Swxlivisiai regulatioris ensure that the lots created can be developed 
for pexmitted uses. A proper sub:livision plan will not Violate the 
requirenents of zati.ng. 

In the absence of review, a tax lot could .be theoretically 
created that fails tc1 meet the minimum requirements of law resulting 
in a tax lot which cannot be built in a canplying or CXJn:foi::ming 
manner. 

I trust this res,E)Onds to your o::ncems. 
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